Our Case Number: ABP-317660-23 ~ R T

An
. Bord
Pleanala

National Transport Authority
Dun Scéine

lveagh Court

Harcourt Lane

Dublin 2

D02 WT20

Date: 28 July 2023

Re: Busconnects Kimmage to city centre core bus corridor scheme
Kimmage, Dublin

Dear Sir / Madam,

An Bord Pleanala has received your application for approval of the above-mentioned proposed road
development in accordance with section 51(2) of the Roads Act, 1993, as amended. An Bord Pleanala
also acknowledge receipt of your updated USB copies of the application.

Any submissions received by the Board in relation to the likely effects on the environment of the
proposed road development will be forwarded to you for your information.

Please note that the Board has also received an application for confirmation of a compulsory purchase
order which relates to this proposed road development. The Board has absolute discretion to hold an
oral hearing in respect of any application before it, in accordance with section 218 of the Planning and
Development Act 2000, as amended. The Board shall also make a decision on both applications at the
same time.

If you have any queries in relation to this matter please contact the undersigned officer of the Board at
laps@pleanala.ie

Please quote the above-mentioned An Bord Pleanala reference number in any correspondence or
telephone contact with the Board.

Yours faithfully,

Eimear Reilly
Executive Officer
Direct Line: 01-8737184
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